P.O. Box 526 DEVONPORT TAS 7310 Phone: (03) 6424 2440 Fax: (03) 6424 2833 office@devonportwarriors.com.au

11th February 2019

Attention: School Principal and Sports Coordinator

The Devonport Basketball Council Inc. will continue to run the 2019 Primary School winter roster as school based teams.

Age groups for the forthcoming roster will be as follows:-

Grade 1 & 2

Grade 3 & 4

Grade 5 & 6

Grade 1 & 2 games will be played on Wednesday nights commencing Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> March and will run through to Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> June and Grade 3 & 4 and 5 & 6 games to be played on Friday nights commencing on Friday 8<sup>th</sup> March and will run through until Friday 28th June.

Rosters will be played over 13 weeks and are not played during school holidays which includes Easter and no games will be played on Friday 7<sup>th</sup> June due to the NWBU grand final.

It is a requirement of Basketball Tasmania that all players register online.

The DBC requires all intending players to be registered online <u>before Monday 25<sup>th</sup></u>

February 2019. NO LATE REGISTRATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED.

This will enable schools to put together teams prior to the commencement of the roster. To register go online <a href="www.devonportwarriors.com.au">www.devonportwarriors.com.au</a> (from Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> February) or you can attend registration night to be held in the meeting room (next to the Youth Centre) on Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> February from 4.00 pm until 5.30 pm.

## Registration fees

\$80-00 for children born 2010, 2011 and 2012

\$90-00 for children born 2008 and 2009

\$100-00 for children born 2006 or 2007

\$50-00 for children registered with another Club

All fees include a singlet hire fee of \$10-00 of which \$5-00 will be refunded (providing

singlets are returned in good condition) at the end of the season. Singlet hire fee is

charged irrespective of whether your school is using their own tops or not but a full refund

will be given to those schools using their own tops.

Once registrations have closed a list of registered player names will be forwarded to

schools and asked that they be put into teams. If schools can field more than one team

the DBC encourages teams to be even. For schools that have not enough players to field

a full team the DBC will combine schools. It is suggested that teams have a minimum of 7

players also important that all teams have an appointed coach.

Coach of each team will be required to hold a Working with Children registration. This can

be obtained by going online www.justice.tas.gov.au/working\_with\_children/application

Scoring for grade 3 & 4 and 5 & 6 will be courtside which is what was used in 2018 using

ipads. We request that teams nominate a parent to organise a bench duties roster for

each game night. This will assist with games starting on time and no misunderstandings on

game day.

Should you have any queries please contact Jan at the DBC Office on 64242440 between

10.00 am and 2.00 pm weekdays.

Jan Templeton

Administrator Devonport Basketball Council PH: 03 6424 2440

WARRIORS BASKETBALL CLUB

www.devonportwarriors.com.au